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5th January 2024 

Dear Mr Anderson 
 
23/03575/PLB  Internal and external alterations to North Wing and adjoining former pantry 
with the application of breathable insulation internally and externally to the west wall, 
installation of a log burner to the existing fireplace of the Entertainment Room and re-
decoration of the internal face of the west wall. South Dalton Hall Park Road South Dalton 
East Riding Of Yorkshire HU17 7PW.  
 
Thank you for consulting The Gardens Trust (GT) in its role as Statutory Consultee with regard to any 
proposed development affecting a site included by Historic England (HE) on their Register of Parks & 
Gardens – South Dalton Hall Registered Grade II*.  The Yorkshire Gardens Trust (YGT) is a member 
organisation of the GT and works in partnership with it in respect of the protection and conservation 
of registered sites and is authorised by the GT to respond on GT’s behalf in respect of such 
consultations.  
 
South Dalton Hall is Listed Grade II* and faces east onto parkland with the gardens and pleasure 
grounds to the west. These are significant as one of the best-preserved early 18th century Rococo 
gardens in the country. The terrace and shaped beds on the west side of the Hall were laid out by 
William Broderick Thomas during the 1870’s.  
 
This application for Listed Building Consent for internal and external alterations to the North Wing 
and adjoining former pantry should not have any harmful effect on the Registered Park and Gardens 
and will give a viable new use to this part of the Hall.  
 
The Gardens Trust and Yorkshire Gardens Trust have no objection to this application.  
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
Val Hepworth 
Trustee Conservation and Planning 
 
cc. Historic England; the Gardens Trust  
 

 

http://www.yorkshiregardenstrust.org.uk/
mailto:conservation@yorkshiregardenstrust.org.uk

